Burneston Swainby-with-Allerthorpe & Theakston 
Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 23 March 2023
 Attended:  Chairman: Councillor C Stebbing.

 Councillors E McIntyre, A McIntyre, O Carter, R Penty and M Inkester.

 Members of the Public:  4

 Public Questions: It was reported that parking on pavements had become an 

 issue in the village.

Two new Councillor were co-opted on to the Council:
Susan Walker and Linda Nugent.
The Chairman welcomed them on to the Council.

1. Apologies:  North Yorkshire Councillor J Weighell.
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 10 January 2023 were accepted by all Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.
3. North Yorkshire Council Report:  None.  

4. Clerk’s Report: The urban grass cutting contribution from North Yorkshire County Highways is £140.62p.
The Annual Insurance has been paid. A new quotation will be applied for next year. 

£2,000 grant has been received from NYC Locality Budget for the purchase of Visual Display Signs.

The damaged wall reported to Broadacres has been repaired.

The defibrillator is up and running and Councillor L Nugent has volunteered to be the deputy keeper.
5. Highways:  The Visual Display Signs have been ordered.  The Police can be involved with collecting data monthly.  The signs can be moved at intervals.
The Chairman thanked Councillor M Inkester for all his hard work on this project. 
Road marking outside the School require repainting.  Clerk to action.
6. Planning Applications:  The Planning Application for 23 new houses in Burneston is still under discussion at the Planning Department.
7. Planning Decisions:  Planning Applications 22/02607/FUL & 2202616/FUL -
Old Hall Farm has been granted.

8. Play Equipment Report:  The monthly report was received and it was decided that the swing gate would be repaired and that the wooden table should be removed.  Councillor O Carter will see to this.
The new grass cutting contractor will start on 1 April 2023.
9. Allotments:  The cost of the Allotment Rents was discussed and it was decided not to increase the rent this year. There are two free allotment plots which will be advertised in the village and on the website.
The Deed of Variance is completed and signed by all relevant parties.

10. General Parish Matters:

The Coronation Celebrations were discussed.  It was decided to have a Parish Party in the Leisure Field on 7 May 2023.  Councillor O Carter will organise a bouncy castle and a communal barbecue.
An amount of £450 for this event was proposed by Councillor C Stebbing, seconded by Councillor S Walker and agreed by all Councillors.
A donation for the Church towards the grass cutting was discussed. £200 was agreed by all Councillors.

Back Lane upgrade to a bridle path has been applied for. 

Sunnyfields ‘Public Right of Way’ still ongoing.
The report on overgrowing trees in Manor House Walk is being dealt with by Councillor C Stebbing.
11. Finance:  The monthly accounts were agreed.
12. Urgent Parish Matters:  Dog waste bins are required on the green area in front of the Church yard. Clerk to action.
13. Date for next Parish Council Meeting: 23 May 3023.
.

